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1. Call to Order:

President Bryson called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. on May 24, 2000.

2. Roll Call:

Board Members Present:

Marion Bryson

Gilbert Bibber

David Brown

Tom Moore - via telephone

Board Members Absent:

Emmette Randle, Jr.

Staff Members Present:

Mike Armstrong, General Manager

Lloyd Lowrey, Legal Counsel

Connie Chavoya, Administrative Services Officer

Dave Meza, District Engineer

Evelina Adlawan, Technical Services Manager

Suresh Prasad, Accounting Supervisor

Rich Youngblood, Conservation Manager

Paula Carina, Board Clerk

Audience:

None.
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3. Questions from the Public on any item not on the Agenda:

None.

4.
Consent Agenda:

Director Brown requested that item 4C, the 1999 Consumer Confidence Report, be pulled from the Consent Agenda.

On motion by Director Moore, seconded by Vice-President Bibber; the Board approved the Consent Agenda, consisting of items 4A (approve minutes of April 26, 2000, and 4B (approve April 2000 expenditures).  The motion was passed.

Director Brown
-
Yes

President Bryson

-
Yes


Director Randle
-
Absent

Vice-President Bibber 
-
Yes






Director Moore
-
Yes

4C.
Approve the 1999 Consumer Confidence Report:

Director Brown questioned whether the 1999 Consumer Confidence Report and the water resources map contained in the report, would be in color to differentiate the lines showing the streets and the lines showing the well sites.  Ms. Adlawan assured him that the lines showing the well sites would be a different color.

Director Brown then questioned the statement stating that the nitrates in the water testing were partly derived from erosion of natural deposits.  He wanted to know what natural deposits these nitrates were coming from.  Ms. Adlawan stated that the text is taken from EPA and State language.

On motion by Director Brown, seconded by Director Moore; the Board approved the 1999 Consumer Confidence Report. With a vote of 4 Ayes – 0 Noes – 1 Absent, the motion was passed.
5.
Approve Resolution No. 2000-11/Calling a General District Election on November 7, 2000:

President Bryson advised that the Board needs to decide whether the District will pay for a 200 or 400-word candidate’s statement, or not pay at all.
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5.
Approve Resolution No. 2000-11/Calling a General District Election on November 7, 2000 (continued):

Director Moore stated that he would be in favor of paying for a 200-word candidate statement as an experiment.

President Bryson asked for comments from both Director Brown and Vice-President Bibber as they are both directly involved with their seats coming up for re-election in November.

Vice-President Bibber stated that he planned on paying for the 200-word candidate statement himself regardless of whether the Board decides to pay or not.  Director Moore questioned Mr. Lowrey, if the Resolution was approved and the District pays for the 200-word candidate statement, would Vice-President Bibber still be able to pay himself?  Mr. Lowrey stated that he could.  He also cautioned that the people who had a financial interest in the resolution be advised not participate in the vote.  With Director Randle absent the Board lacked a quorum.

Director Moore voted to move this agenda item to the end of the meeting in case Director Randle arrived.  President Bryson agreed to hold this item until the end of the meeting.

6.
Approve Resolution No. 2000-12 to Authorize Application and Acceptance of a State Water Resources Control Board Water Recycling Facilities Planning Grant:

Mr. Meza briefed the Board on the grant application.  Director Moore questioned which step of the Regional Urban Project that this grant would cover.  Mr. Meza told the Board that this grant would go towards the planning process that encompasses the Environmental Feasibility Study, the Engineering Basis of Design, and the Environmental Documentation.  

Director Moore also commented that the wording in paragraph 8 should be changed so that the project name matches the project description on the following pages.  It should read, “Regional Urban Recycled Water Distribution Project”.

Mr. Armstrong commended Mr. Meza for aggressively reaching out for additional funding opportunities. 

Director Moore questioned if the State Board grant has a local share match, and, if receiving this grant, does it preclude the District from approaching them for another grant at a later date.

Mr. Meza told the Board that yes the District does have to match the grant with a local share.  In receiving this grant, the District is not precluded from receiving additional grants at a later date.  The next phase in grants is for design and construction and it carries a different set of rules.
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6.
Approve Resolution No. 2000-12 to Authorize Application and Acceptance of a State Water Resources Control Board Water Recycling Facilities Planning Grant (continued):

 On motion by Director Brown, seconded by Vice-President Bibber; the Board approved Resolution No. 2000-12 to Authorize Application and Acceptance of a State Water Resources Control Board Water Recycling Facilities Planning Grant.  The motion was passed.

Director Brown
-
Yes

President Bryson

-
Yes


Director Randle
-
Absent

Vice-President Bibber 
-
Yes






Director Moore
-
Yes

7.
Approve Resolution No. 2000-13 to Adopt Policy for Sale of Surplus Property:

Ms. Chavoya explained to the Board that over the past year when the District placed two lots for sale, adjoining residents felt that they should have had a priority on bidding on the property.  At the Budget and Personnel Committee meeting, the members reviewed a policy allowing adjoining property owners to a surplus lot, 30 days of negotiations with the District first, before the property would be made available to the general public.

Director Brown questioned the wording in the proposed surplus property policy.  He wanted to know if the policy applied only to properties that required a variance for building.  The Board discussed this issue.  Director Moore stated that he feels this policy should apply to any property the District is looking to sell, regardless if a variance is required.  He would like the resolution to remain as it is written.

Mr. Lowrey suggested amending the wording by removing the first clause and beginning the sentence with the word “After”. The rest of the policy and resolution would remain unchanged.

On motion by Director Moore, seconded by Director Brown; the Board approved Resolution No. 2000-13, with the noted changes to the policy, to Adopt Policy for Sale of Surplus Property.  The motion was passed.

Director Brown
-
Yes

President Bryson

-
Yes


Director Randle
-
Absent

Vice-President Bibber 
-
Yes






Director Moore
-
Yes

8.
Approve Resolution No. 2000-14 to Accept Dunes Drive Parcel Appraisal Bid:

Ms. Chavoya reviewed the history of the Dunes Drive Parcel with the Board.  Ms. Chavoya stated that ten real estate appraisers were contacted and only three bids were received.  She shared the appraisal bids with the Board.  Ms. Chavoya recommended accepting Mr. Gary Shellgren’s bid to perform the appraisal.  She also recommended that the Board choose Option B for $3,000.00, a more thorough appraisal.
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8. Approve Resolution No. 2000-14 to Accept Dunes Drive Parcel Appraisal Bid (continued):

On motion by Director Moore, seconded by Vice-President Bibber; the Board approved Resolution No. 2000-14 to Accept the Dunes Drive Parcel Appraisal Bid by Gary Shellgren at a cost not to exceed $3,000.00.  The motion was passed.

Director Brown
-
Yes

President Bryson

-
Yes


Director Randle
-
Absent

Vice-President Bibber 
-
Yes






Director Moore
-
Yes

9.
General Manager’s Report:

A.
Strategic Plan Update:


Mr. Armstrong inquired if the Board would like to go through each page if the Strategic Plan.  President Bryson stated that it was not necessary.  There were no further questions by the Board.

Director Moore asked for the Board to be updated on the telemetry line in Fort Ord.  Mr. Meza reviewed the history of the damage to the telemetry line and what procedures have been taken to rectify the damage.  He explained that an offer has been made to the insurance company of the persons responsible for the damage.  This would allow MCWD to replace the telemetry line with a radio system instead of repairing the line, at a lower cost to the insurance company.  The insurance company is reviewing the offer at this time.

10.
Staff Reports:

None.  

11.
Committee Reports:

A. Water Conservation Commission:

Minutes of the May 11, 2000 meeting were included in the Board packet.  Mr. Youngblood updated the Board on the items discussed at the meeting.  

Mr. Youngblood stated that the Commission would like an article in the summer newsletter to address the positive things that the District is doing.  The Commission is also looking into sending out a public survey.  Discussion on survey incentives followed.  Director Moore suggested that the WCC interface with either the O & M Committee, or staff, to discuss an incentive for filling out the survey.  He also suggested that the Commission should consider sending random surveys to postal customers in the District, as to include apartment dwellers, as well as bill paying customers.
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11.
Committee Reports (continued):

B. Operations & Maintenance Committee:

There was no meeting held in May, due to the ACWA Conference.

C. Budget & Personnel Committee:

Minutes of the May 11, 2000 meeting were included in the Board packet. No further discussion followed.

D. Joint City/District Committee:

Minutes of the May 3, 2000 meeting were included in the Board packet.  Mr. Armstrong briefed the Board on what was discussed at the meeting.  He reviewed the discussion that took place regarding the 18” UC MBEST with Mr. John Longley, Mr. Graham Bice, and Mr. Mike Houlemard.  The resulting conclusion was that the MCWD would proceed with the 18” pipeline project ahead of the FORA road-widening project.

E. Projects and Planning Committee:

There was no meeting held in May, due to the ACWA Conference.


F.
MRWPCA:

Director Moore was unable to attend the meeting and Director Brown did not receive the meeting packet.  Ms. Carina will follow-up with MRWPCA to ensure that they received the letter stating that Director Moore will be representing MCWD as the Board member and that Director Brown is the alternate.  Director Moore requested Ms. Carina to reaffirm that MRWPCA will send the Budget and Personnel meeting packets directly to his house.

G.
LAFCO:

Director Brown stated that he was not aware of a meeting taking place during the last month.

H.
JPIA:

No comments.
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12.
Board Comments:

Director Moore:

Director Moore questioned why the Desal plant was producing water that had lower levels of TDS and chloride when compared to MCWD well water. He questioned if staff would look into the possible savings, if any, by producing Desal water with levels closer to the well water.  President Bryson asked Mr. Armstrong to have staff look into the possible savings.

Director Brown:

No comments.

Vice President Bibber:
No comments.

Director Randle:

Absent.

President Bryson:

No comments.

13.
District Correspondence:

Mr. Armstrong shared with the Board, a letter that was received from Mr. John Kalina.  In his letter, Mr. Kalina stated that he was having power fluctuations that had caused damage to his computer.  Mr. Armstrong updated the Board that P G & E had contacted the City of Marina regarding alleged voltage fluctuation problems.  Mayor Perrine suggested to Mr. Armstrong that MCWD and P G & E representatives meet within the next two weeks to discuss the issue.  Director Moore would like to see the MCWD hold firm on this issue. 

Director Moore and Director Brown were selected to meet and negotiate with P G & E.

President Bryson requested Mr. Armstrong to communicate with Mr. Kalina and inform him that discussions with P G & E are continuing.  Director Brown questioned Mr. Lowrey if the District was going to consider this a tort claim, as Mr. Kalina requested to be reimbursed for computer repairs.   Mr. Lowrey stated that he didn’t interpret the letter as a tort claim, but if it is intended as such, then the item should be re-scheduled as an agenda item for the next Board meeting.

Return to agenda item 5.

5. Approve Resolution No. 2000-11/Calling a General District Election on November 7, 2000 (continued):

President Bryson questioned if he and Director Moore could vote on this, as they would be eligible in two years when their term expires.  Mr. Lowrey stated that he did not have enough time to research it adequately.  He informed the Board that the Elections Department doesn’t need to be notified until June 30, 2000, and he could have the required information by the next Board meeting.  
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5. Approve Resolution No. 2000-11/Calling a General District Election on November 7, 2000 (continued):

Director Moore moved to table the agenda item 5, Approve Resolution No. 2000-11/Calling a General District Election on November 7, 2000.  Director Brown suggested agendizing as two separate items, 1) Approve Calling a General District Election on November 7, 2000, and 2) Approve District Paid Candidate Statements.

President Bryson approved moving agenda item 5 to the next Board meeting.

16.
Adjournment:

Meeting was adjourned at 8:48 p.m.

APPROVED:









______________________________









Marion R. Bryson, President

ATTEST:

__________________________________

Michael D. Armstrong, General Manager
